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Joint NEA Fuel Poverty Forum and ALEO East Regional Meeting
31st October 2018, 10:00 – 3:00 

West Suffolk House, Western Way, Bury St Edmunds, Suffolk IP33 3YU
Agenda

09.30       Arrival and Refreshments   
10.00       Welcome and Introduction 

10.05       Minutes of last meeting, action points and matters arising
10.15
ALEO update 

  10.30      Solar Together – the bulk buying solar panel scheme in Essex, Suffolk and Norfolk - David Walton Suffolk County Council and Paul Hinsley Essex County Council  
    Q & A Session: this will be an opportunity for you to ask questions..
11.00     Minimum Energy Efficiency Regulations (MEES) and private rented properties, Energiesprong – Maldon case study, and Sutherland Tables by Peter Chisnall
11.30   
Joint (ALEO and NEA) Regional round-up

   Industry Briefing


              AOB:         
12.00     Welcome and NEA Policy Update – Tom Welfare Project Development          Co-ordinator NEA
12.30 
  Lunch and Arrival and Registration for the afternoon session.  


13.30    Smarter Energy and Vulnerability Chris Denham Project Liason Officer Utilita
14.00     Responding to extreme cold weather Workshop - Tom Welfare Project Development Co-ordinator NEA



15.00     Close Meeting

We are in the West room from 10am till 12.30 then in the East room from 1.30 till 3.00 (capacity 30)
This meeting has been kindly sponsored by Aran Services. To find out more about Aran please visit: www.aranservices.co.uk or contact Nina Heigham at nina@aranservices.co.uk
Minutes of Meeting on 31st October 2018

1. Matters arising from the last meeting

David Walton briefly covered the minutes of the meeting held on the 14th March 2018. 

Following feedback from the meeting in March 2018 this was the first combined ALEO East and NEA Poverty Forum.
 
The minutes were accepted.   
2. ALEO Update by David Walton, Chair ALEO East - Full presentation available on the ALEO East web page.                 

Subjects covered: ECO3 Order; LA Flexibility, ECO2; PRS Minimum Energy Efficiency Standards; Voluntary Redress Funds; Warm Home Discount Industry Initiatives; Conference – Birmingham, 28th November.

Comments:
· ECO3: Nina of Aran Services advised that ECO3 will target 6 million fuel poor households; it aims to upgrade F & G rated properties. Robert of Scottish Power advised that the guidance was not expected until next year.
· LA Flexibility, ECO2: Nina advised that the variation in quality of Statements of Intent referred to in the presentation was not a problem in the East: this refers to a small number of exceptional cases elsewhere, where these were not properly considered.
· Voluntary Redress Scheme: Details can be found on the Energy Saving Trust Website https://energyredress.org.uk/apply-funding.  Opportunity for Local Authorities to work with Third Sector Organisations to deliver mutual objectives. Can be used for Countywide projects.
· Warm Home Discount Industry Initiative: Sharon Malia advised that Peterborough City Council is operating the LEAP project (see Item 6 below) under this scheme and believes that Southend are also operating a project.


3. Solar Together by Paul Hinsley, Essex County Council - Full presentation available on the ALEO East web page. This was a bulk purchase Solar Panel Installation service operated in Essex, Suffolk and Norfolk which ended on 19th October. Because Feed-in Tariffs will end in March 2019 the scheme is unlikely to be offered in Essex in the future. Local Authorities were responsible for Marketing. All other aspects of the project were carried out by iChoosr, the scheme’s executive partner. A key lesson learnt was that most effective method of marketing the project was via direct mail.


4. Minimum Energy Efficiency Standards (MEES), Energiesprong and Sutherland Tables by Peter Chisnall, West Suffolk Councils.

A discussion on the following topics was facilitated with a view to arranging a speaker on these topics at a future meeting if interest was shown.

MEES – Currently responsibility lies with Trading Standards. They are supposed to enforce standards for all new tenancies where the property has an EPC rating of E or less. It was suggested that these powers be delegated to other sections of the Council to increase the level of enforcement.
Southend is the only authority that has implemented this in Essex. Peterborough City Council also has delegated powers.
Are other councils considering obtaining delegated powers?

Energiesprong – This project is about the bulk installation of retrofit energy efficiency measures.
It is available to Council and Housing Association properties.
Moat Housing in Maldon is a pilot project in the Eastern Region.

Sutherland Tables – These assess the most efficient and cheapest form of appliance taking into account Regional Prices.

5. Smarter Energy and Vulnerability Chris Denham, Project Liason Officer, Utilita - Full presentation available on the ALEO East web page.                 

Utilita is an energy company. 90% of its customers are on pre-payment meters. They have recently set up a shop which is available to discuss all energy matters to customers and non-customers alike. At the moment the shop is not very busy.  
Because of its customer base it has a great demand from customers for the Warm Home Discount to its broader group. It only opens its applications for one week in the summer and is fully subscribed. Because of the failings of the Warm Home Discount Scheme it means many of its vulnerable customers are unable to obtain the discount. 

6. Responding to Extreme Cold Weather Workshop - Tom Welfare NEA.

Workshop slides available on the website. 

Summarising the ‘Responding to Cold Weather Planning Workshop’
           
Top 5 ‘quick wins’ to implement back at your respective organisations:  

1.      Make sure that relevant Emergency Contacts are up-to-date
2.      Tap into relevant Public Health and Met Office media messages
3.      Make sure local organisations were taking appropriate actions in light of cold weather alerts (Particularly organisation who support the most vulnerable/socially isolated)
4.      Agree on plans in advance of cold weather (start conversations at the end of summer)
5.      Support householders to access essential health services 

Even making a few small changes to the way you plan for cold weather spikes could make and massive difference and even save lives.  

If you would like some statistic to help frame the argument to organisations, let Tom  know and he should be able to access them for you through NEA’s Research and Policy team.  

A link to the website Leigh Fairbrother mentioned which aims to give you an unbiased view on all things smart meters. https://www.smartme.co.uk/technical.html   

7. Project updates and regional update

Peterborough City Council: Working with another company Agility have an integrated service, LEAP, which offers:

· Home energy survey

· Tariff switching

· Energy Efficiency Advice

· Debt Counselling

· Small measures e.g. offering energy efficient light bulbs
The ECO3 Statement Of Intent is based on this.

Warm Homes Fund has provided £4.5 million to fit first time central heating, access which is linked through the service.
Through this scheme the council receives a free Consultancy Service.


Suffolk Councils through Warm Homes Healthy People – Have submitted a Warm Homes Fund category 3 bid with the aim of working with the Rural Coffee Caravan (http://ruralcoffeecaravan.org.uk/) to access hard to reach customers in isolated, rural areas. 
· Received £110,000 from donated Winter Fuel Payments. 
· Received £10,000 from the NEA Wash awards. Used to help hospital discharges. Details https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9MqTgOuvnqY .
  
8. AOB

- Reminder for members to submit entries to the ALEO National Awards

- Reminder about future meetings. 
Venues, dates and subjects were discussed. Previous meeting has suggested Huntingdon, Colchester, Cambridge, Norwich and Bury St Edmunds would be possible venues. It was also suggested that Peterborough and Camborne could be a potential venue.
Dates - We will continue to have a joint ALEO East/ NEA Fuel Poverty Forum in the spring and autumn. NEA will continue to have a Fuel Poverty Forum in the summer.
Subjects – the following topics were suggested:
Funding Opportunities
Health and Housing
Fuel Poverty
New technologies such as Energiesprong
Smart energy update.
It was also suggested that Patrick Allcorn of BEIS could provide an update on national BEIS policy. 

9. Attendance - 21


10. Date of Next Meeting
TBC 3rd April 2018 from 10am till 3pm. West Suffolk House, Western Way, Bury St Edmunds, IP33 3YU booked, but alternative venues will be investigated.
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